
Russell R. McMurry, P.E., Commissioner 
One Georgia Center  
600 West Peachtree NW  
Atlanta, GA 30308 

 (404) 631-1990 Main Office 

July 9, 2020 
 
Mr. Michael L. Thurmond, CEO 
DeKalb County Board of Commissioners 
1300 Commerce Drivee, Suite 600 
Decatur, GA 30030 
 
Dear Mr. Thurmond: 
 
The Department is pleased to announce a revised tentative allocation of federal funding 
assistance in the amount of $3,255,218.95 for the following project at the DeKalb Peachtree 
Airport: 

Mid-field Taxiway Improvements (Runway Incursion Mitigation) 
 
Please confirm, by letter, no later than July 31, 2020, your intent to proceed with and fund this 
project. Due to the CARES Act, it is anticipated this project will not require matching funds from 
DeKalb County.  
 
Depending on receipt of federal funds, the Department anticipates this project to be ready for 
contract in August 2020. Tracie Kleine has been assigned from our Aviation Programs office as 
project manager to assist in this tentative allocation award including but not limited to, overall 
project coordination, federal and state guidance, and project review and scheduling. Please 
communicate with your project manager by the 5th of each month regarding your project’s 
status and schedule.  
 
As acknowledgement to this tentative allocation award, please provide a letter with the 
following: (See attachment) 
 

• Confirmation of intent to proceed with and fund this project  
 
Please contact Tracie Kleine, Aviation Project Manager at (404) 347-0579 if you have any 
questions. We look forward to the successful completion of this project. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Carol L. Comer, Director 
Division of Intermodal 
 
cc: Mario Evans, Airport Director  
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